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             *EMBARGOED UNTIL * 29TH March 2005                                                                                   
IS THIS THE KEY TO REDUCING HOAX CALLS?
The number of hoax calls attended by Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Service has dramatically reduced by 25% during the first quarter of 2005.

Between Jan 1st and March 23rd 2005 the Brigade attended 665 incidents which turned out to be hoax calls, compared to 894 in the same period in 2004. 
In an attempt to drive them down even further, Key 103 radio station will air 1 hoax call per day between 29th March and April 1st*, anyone recognising the caller can contact Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111.
County Fire Officer Barry Dixon said “These figures are part of a continued downward trend over recent years and are attributable to our policy of inter-acting with communities and educating them about the dangers of making hoax calls.”
Talking about the initiative with Key 103, Mr Dixon said “Making a hoax call at any time is a mindless act and could be putting lives at risk. This week if you are stupid enough to make such a call then you just might hear your voice being broadcast to nearly a million people, with a very real opportunity for us to find out who you are.”

                                                 Editor’s Notes
· *Statistics have shown that hoax calls increase during the school holidays.

· Figures by Metropolitan Borough are shown below.

· All 999 calls are traced and recorded.

· In February 1998 a Leading Firefighter nearly lost his leg when the fire engine he was in crashed whilst en route to a hoax call in Moston.

· In August 2002, 3 firefighters from Wythenshawe were injured when the fire engine they were in overturned en route to a call at Wythenshawe Hospital which turned out to be a hoax.

· For details on schemes running in your area please contact Ian Bailey (0161 608 4091) or Paul Duggan (0161 608 4090).

	BOROUGH
	HOAX CALLS 04
(first quarter)
	HOAX CALLS 05
(first quarter)
	% REDUCTION

	BOLTON
	127
	105
	17

	BURY
	41
	36
	12

	MANCHESTER
	237
	203
	14

	OLDHAM
	118
	65
	45

	ROCHDALE
	106
	70
	33

	SALFORD
	66
	48
	17

	STOCKPORT
	35
	23
	34

	TAMESIDE
	60
	50
	17

	TRAFFORD
	26
	13
	50

	WIGAN
	78
	52
	33
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